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To critique a particular normative regime is not to reject or condemn it; rather, by 
analyzing its regulatory and productive dimensions, one only deprives it of  innocence 

and neutrality so as to craft, perhaps, a different future.

Saba Mahmood (2016: 21)

The question I would like to pose is not, Why are we repressed? but rather, Why do 
we say, with so much passion and so much resentment against our most recent past, 
against our present, and against ourselves, that we are repressed? By what spiral did 

we come to affirm that sex is negated?

Michel Foucault (1990: 8-9)
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